

#### 'Be safe, be kind.

Listen and think a lot.

Be your best!'

## The Perryfield Post



#### Perryfields Infant School

17th December 2020 Volume 7 Issue 8

### Dates for your diary...

- 17th Dec—Last Day—School ends at 1pm—more details to come.
- 18th Dec—Non-Pupil Day/staff training — Christmas Holiday
- 4th Jan—Back To School..
  Please note the school crossing patrol will be unmanned. Please take care when using the crossing.
- 26th Jan—Parents Phonics and reading workshop

Time: Jan 26, 2021 01:30 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/ j/5201518264? pwd=aCt5cnFZZjI4UEo2T3BNRT RqZldVZz09

Meeting ID: 520 151 8264

Passcode: h7382u

#### IMPORTANT

If you or anyone in your family

# We wish everyone a happy and healthy Christmas.

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

This is my final Perryfield Post for 2020 and what a year it has been. As a school community we have managed to make it 'Covid free' so far without having to close any bubbles (fingers crossed).

World events have meant that is has most definitely been a very different year at Perryfields Infant School. I am extremely proud of the children and staff who have continued their hardest to work together to ensure the learning, Christmas play, Christmas meal and activities went ahead—although slightly differently. I would like to thank all the staff, parents and children for adhering to the various procedures, risk assessments and Covid rules that have changed at short notice at times. This has made it possible to keep the school open.

Thank you for so many lovely hamper donations. The FIPS team were able to make several fantastic Christmas hampers including games, wine, cracker, chocolates, biscuits etc. Together with Mrs Barnett we held the draw on Wednesday.

As it hasn't been possible for all the children to be in school during the last few days. Raffle prizes, children's Christmas folders, presents and the school Christmas play DVDs can be collected in the new year.

The whole team look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday 4th January 2021. Please remember the new one-way system that will be in operation on the 4th January. With the icier weather, please be careful when walking to and in school as the pavements could be slippery. Please can everyone adhere to their times to ensure parents and children are able to socially distance. Mr Clark is currently putting new signage up at the new entrance and exit.

Perryfields Infant school wishes you all a happy and healthy Christmas and hope that we will all come back to a positive 2021!

With my best wishes,

Amanda Reid

